6 August 2009 

Professor Lesley Cohen

Department of Physics

Imperial College

South Kensington Campus

London, SW7 2AZ

Dear Professor Cohen
Athena SWAN Award Application

I am pleased to tell you that, at a recent meeting, the Athena SWAN judges agreed to award the Department of Physics at Imperial College a Silver SWAN award.  A Press Release about all the 2009 awards will be made shortly by Equality Challenge Unit and the UK Resource Centre for Women in Science, Engineering and Technology, and I would be grateful if your press officers could liaise with Anna Roberts (tel no 020 7438 1018) about further publicity, including at local level.

Awards ceremony

Presentation of the award will take place at the formal SWAN awards lunch on Tuesday 29 September 2009 at the Birmingham Botanical Gardens from 11.30am to 3.30pm.  We have allocated two places for each award winner, but we are not being prescriptive about who attends, as there are SWAN Champions at different levels in different organisations.  I would be grateful if you could let Victoria Lord (victoria.lord@ecu.ac.uk) know the names of the two attendees from the Physics Department as soon as possible, along with any special requirements they may have no later than Monday 31 August.  Once we have this information we will send you full details about the venue and other arrangements.

Validity and logo
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The Department’s award will be valid until the end of June 2012.  During this period we hope you will make good use of the award to demonstrate the Department’s ongoing commitment to women’s career progression in SET.  I would encourage you to use the silver logo, which I attach, together with guidelines on its use, in publications and recruitment advertising.  We also strongly encourage you to publish your submission on your website.

Feedback on the application

The Judging Panel appreciated the hard work by the Department in putting its submission together and hopes that both the team members and the Department found the exercise valuable in its own right.  They were pleased to see that you had conducted a staff satisfaction and engagement survey to inform the application and action plan and had drawn on the Institute of Physics’ expertise.
The judges were impressed with your application which demonstrated that you are engaged in an ongoing process.  They liked the clear links between the data, analysis and action plan, and your acknowledgement that the success of the action plan depends on buy-in from everyone concerned.  But they would have liked some indication of what success will look like on the action plan.
The judges were pleased to see that you had created an RA departmental committee in response to comments in the survey and as a means of improving communication.  They hope that you will work closely with them to improve career structures and PRDP processes.  They were interested to see that you are organising taster training package sessions for female RAs in the autumn.

The judges were pleased to see the support for parents and carers and that you propose to broadcast this more widely.  Given your observations that staff tend not to use departmental websites, they hope that you will use a wide variety of methods to get the message across, for example, booklets issued with payslips, noticeboards near canteens and coffee rooms, notices in toilet areas.  They encourage you to ensure that the case studies include a good variety of staff, male and female, senior and junior.  The judges were also concerned that the arrangements for approving some forms of flexible working were rather bureaucratic.   And they were surprised to see your claim that the Elsie Widdowson Fellowships had been “brought in relatively recently” when they were in fact introduced in 2000.  They suggested that you might want to liaise more closely with HR to ensure that there were not other relevant schemes of which you were unaware.

The judges noted that most of your appointment panels did not include women and that you propose to improve this.  They encouraged you to set up the panel at the short-listing stage and to include women here as well to ensure that sufficient numbers of women are getting through to the interview stage.

The judges were pleased to see that there is a reasonable representation of women on most committees, but encourage you to do more on those committees where the representation is less than 30%.
Conclusion

In conclusion, we congratulate the Physics Department at Imperial College on an impressive submission and we look forward to working with you in the future.
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Julie Ashdown

Athena SWAN Coordinator
Cc
Professor Adrian Sutton, alternative contact

Professor Joanna Haigh, Head of Department
Professor Dorothy Griffiths, Athena SWAN contact

Christine Yates, Athena SWAN contact

Kani Kamara, Athena SWAN contact
